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THE VERNON COUNTY COMMISSION MET, PURSUANT TO ADJOURNMENT, TUESDAY, APRIL 25,  
2017 AT 9:00 A.M.    
 
PRESENT: JOE HARDIN, PRESIDING COMMISSIONER ;  EVERETT L. WOLFE, SOUTHERN 
COMMISSIONER; AND CINDY THOMPSON, NORTHERN COMMISSIONER. 
 
Commissioner Thompson joined the session at 1:00 PM.  
 

REGION M SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT DISTRICT 
 

Commissioner Wolfe and Commissioner Hardin reported on attending last week’s meeting 
4/19/17. 
 

CLOSED SESSION 
 

1:00 PM- Motion was made by Commissioner Wolfe to enter closed session pursuant to RSMo 
610.021.1 (13).  Motion was seconded by Commissioner Thompson.  Roll call vote taken:  
Thompson (yes), Wolfe (yes), Hardin (yes).  Returned to regular session at 2:20 PM. 

 
SHERIFF/GIS 

 
Paula Messner and Jason Mosher called on the Commission to discuss phone services at the jail.   
They were requesting permission to contact a local professional for maintenance rather than 
Rayfield Communications.  Commission told Paula and Jason that if the local professional can fix 
the problem they may contact them since their rates are competitive and their response time is 
quicker. Commission also requested Paula Messner to solicit bids for county wide  phone  
services.   

PERSONNEL 
 

Commission reviewed and signed the remainder of the timesheets and and liability checks for 
4/14/17. 
 

HARRISON TOWNSHIP 
 

Commission received copy of Oath of Office for Jim Foulk as new Board member for the 
township.  Also received a copy of Oath of Office for Charlotte Cox as new Clerk of the 
township.   
 

OSAGE TOWNSHIP 
 

4/21/17  Beverly Shouse visited the office.  She expressed concerns about her road going up 
Caton to 1400.  She states it is very muddy and hard to drive on.  She expressed issue with how 
the township roads are being taken care of or lack of.  She will call Commission tomorrow.  
 
4/25/17  Commissioner Wolfe spoke to Beverly Shouse on the phone and let her know that he 
has spoken to Trustee Scotty Pritchett about the road issues.  
 

DEERFIELD TOWNSHIP 
 

4/21/17  Brenda Cadle delivered the CART contract to the office.  Reminded her that Trustee 
has to be the one to pick up and sign for the check.  She will remind Joe Cadle.   
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LIQUOR LICENSE 

 
Commission received Application for Liquor License for Arthur Plain, Veterans of Foreign Wars- 
Ralph V Bobbett Post 2175. Also received one for Brent Wilmoth of Warsaw Oil Company.   
 

WEST CENTRAL COMMUNITY ACTION AGENCY 
 

Commission received an invitation to board meeting to be held April 27, 2017.   
 

HERITAGE GRANT 
 

Commission received an invoice from Pishny Real Estate Services , LLC in the amount of 
$57,250.00.  
 

CCAM 
 

Commission received Legislative Report for week ending April 21, 2017.   
 

LEPC 
 

Commission received papers from Dennis Kimrey; LEPC Roster, Attendance report for January, 
February and March 2017 
 

BRO-B108 (42) 
 

Commission received state reimbursement in the amount of $150,221.98. 
 

NEVADA YOUTH RECREATIONAL BASEBALL 
 

Motion was made by Commissioner Thompson to renew the lease for 2 years with Nevada 
Youth Recreational Baseball.   Motion was seconded by Commissioner Wolfe and passed by 
unanimous vote.  Commission signed the lease and returned to League President Carol Palmer 
who was in the office for the meeting.   
 

RECYCLING CENTER 
 

Commission received Trailer Loading report for 4/22/17. 
 
 
 
 
 
Ordered that Commission adjourn at 3:30 PM  until Wednesday , April 26, 2017.  
 
ATTEST:________________________________  APPROVED:_____________________________ 
  CLERK OF COMMISSION    PRESIDING COMMISSIONER 
 
 
 
 

  
 


